Cherry Valley City Council Meeting
Cherry Valley City Hall

166 Highway 1B

Cherry Valley, AR 72324

February 11, 2020~ 6:00 p.m.

On February 11, 2020, the City of Cherry Valley meet for its regular City Council meeting.  Present were Mayor Adam Love, Council Member Earnest Meredith, Council Member James DeWitt, Council Member Roy Dorris and Recorder Treasurer Stacey Bennett
Visitors: William White
The meeting was opened with prayer by Council Member James DeWitt.

On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member DeWitt to approve the January 14, 2020 minutes as read. 3 for 0 against 
On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Dorris to approve the Financial Statement and paying of bills. 3 for 0 against 

Visitors – Mr. White spoke with the council regarding the dogs running at large within the city.  The dog catcher will answer to the police chief since the tickets will be issued through the police department.  The dog catchers phone number will be available to the public.  
Fire – Chief Shane Bell has replaced the radiator on the Brush truck, water pump on the Rescue with an estimated cost of $600.00.  Engine 1 the drive box (power steering) has went out and will cost approximately $1,500.00 to repair.  Chief Shane Bell requested to amend the motion made in January meeting regarding the carry over funds to cover the cascade.  The Cascade was expected to cost around $3,500.00, and only cost approximately $1,720.00 to repair.  
Amending motion on carry over funds – On a motion made by council member DeWitt to amend the motion made on January 14, 2020 on the carryover of the $3,500.00 to cover the drive box for Engine 1 as well as the cascade repairs.  3 for 0 against
Police – Chief Jamie Walls reported an Active Shooter Class will be held the week of spring Break (March 23-27, 2020) at the Cross-County School District.  Chief Walls wants to include EMS, and fire in this training so they can treat those who may be wounded as well.  The police department currently owns 2 sim guns for this training.  The department has an AR-15 and will need a conversion to shoot the sim rounds.  Chief Walls requested to be able to by the conversion for the AR-15 and sim rounds for this training.  The council had no objections to his request.  
Water – Rural Development came and did a compliance review and all was good for the department.  
Mayor Love will be out of town and is appointing Court Clerk Terrie Hess to be in charge while he is out of town.  This appointment will be from February 28, 2020 at 12:01 am to March 7, 2020 at 11:59 pm.  Council had no objections to this request.
On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Dorris to adjourn at 6:53 pm. 3 for 0 against
Next meeting will be March 10, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.
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